Donnershafen Meeting Minutes 10/21/21

Vikings Come Home - Dead Dog Meeting

Important Announcements:
Kjell and Isabel are the new Baron & Baroness. Congratulations!
The changeover ceremony will take place at RUM, Nov. 13, in New Haven, MI.

Wulfrik has agreed to remain as the Seneschal for now, but needs a new deputy, so if you’re interested, please contact him. We really need some new blood to step up and start helping out with the offices. Many of the officers are juggling more than one office. Please consider holding an office if you aren’t currently. Even if it’s only for 1 year.
Maebh is currently taking the exchequer classes so that she can assist in an emergency capacity if needed. 
 

On to VCH:

Pros:
We made a profit!
Everyone considered the event to be very successful! We had 163 registered and had 150 actual check-ins.
Maebh, the event steward, thanked everyone who contributed to the tourney prizes. They were very much appreciated by the recipients and made the events more fun.
The weather cooperated and was beautiful! Yay!
Everyone agreed that the layout worked very well, fitting in a large amount of people without feeling too crowded. 
The classes were well attended and we had a nice selection.
The Torchlight Tourney was fun, and the set-up was excellent.
The Mighty Spammouth Hunt and burning of the effigy was good fun, the effigy was the perfect size.

Cons:
Archery range is too short, Wulfrik would like to have a longer, wider space, so that needs to be brainstormed. 
The inability to control traffic (foot and car) at the entrance is a problem, it makes it hard to ensure everyone is checking in. With the new regulations from the Kingdom, this will have to be addressed. 
There was an issue with the one of the Park Rangers. They were under the impression that someone on sight was Covid positive, and they wanted to shut down the restrooms and all the buildings overnight to decontaminate. It took some time on Maebh and Cedach’s part to clear up that situation. If we hold the event there again, it would be prudent to discuss these types of scenarios in advance.
The event pricing was discussed. It was suggested that we charge one flat fee for attending the event and an additional camp fee for people staying overnight. 

We are open to suggestions for a new space for future VCH events. If you have one in mind, please do some research and find out if the space is open to these types of events, cost, etc., before you bring it to us. 

It was also decided that we will not be holding a 12th Night event this year, as the covid restrictions are not conducive to fun. 

Meeting Adjourned!

 





